Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT

ABBEY VILLAGE PRIMARY SCHOOL ON 11TH MAY 2017
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, P Duke, M Evans, G France, M France, S Grime, 
D Hardy, R Ogilvie and A Perry
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding.
The Parish Meeting had been held immediately prior to the AGM. The Chair and Clerk had been in attendance, no members of the public had attended.
	17AGM O1
	APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Councillors
A Crompton, C France, C Howard, K Jones and R Flood.


	17AGM 02
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.

	17AGM 03
	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chair reported the Parish Council had given financial support to a number of local groups in the last year. These included Brinscall and District Drop-In Centre, St Paul’s Scouts Group, St Joseph’s Social Club and the annual Pensioners’ Christmas Party at the Hare and Hounds.
The speed indicator device had been working effectively and it was believed this had had a beneficial effect in the area.

The Parish Council had agreed to use £ 600 of its funds to support the continued subsidy of the 24A bus service, a vital transport for many of our residents. The precept had not been raised, as that amount would always need to be levied in future. Future subsidy would be reviewed on an annual basis. The neighbouring Parish Councils of Heapey and Wheelton had also contributed
The Council continued to provide floral displays at the three War Memorials in the Parish, and at other locations, and our Lengthsmen quickly and efficiently attend to general maintenance jobs around the Parish.
The Parish Council continued to work with other agencies to enhance the environment. Abbey Village War memorial had been renovated with the help of funds from Chorley Borough Council.
The Chair thanked fellow councillors, the Clerk to the Council the Lengthsmen and particularly County Councillor Kim Snape for her unfailing support and hard work on behalf of the people of Withnell Parish over the previous four years.

	 17AGM 04
	APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor S Perry 
be appointed Chairman for the year.

Proposed M Evans 
Seconded G France 

Carried Unanimously

	17AGM 05

	APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor P Duke be appointed Vice Chairman for the year.
Proposed G France 
Seconded S Grime 
Carried Unanimously

	17AGM 06
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2016 having previously been approved as a correct record be signed by the Chair.

Proposed S Perry

Seconded D Hardy
Carried Unanimously

	17AGM 07
	FINANCIAL REPORT

The Council were informed of the present financial position and funds available to the Council which had reduced by £12000 due to the contribution to the improvement of The Croft ( Abbey Village Play Area). 
There being no further business the meeting was closed.


